Early Childhood News - October
ECA National Conference
We are excited to share some highlights from the Early Childhood Australia National Conference in Brisbane on one of the conference themes, "Leading a Sustainable Future." The reflections on the following presentations serve as a source of inspiration, motivating us to push the boundaries of our practice and make meaningful contributions to a sustainable future.
Vicki Christopher's presentation was a practical guide on integrating the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) into early childhood practice. She provided a wealth of resources and examples that educators can readily apply. You can download the text 'Sustainability Matters in Early Childhood' for free by clicking here.
Amy Duncan's session highlighted the significance of including First Nations voices in pursuing a sustainable future. She stressed the need for truth-telling and culturally responsive practices to promote reconciliation and sustainability in education. 
Ellen Casey's research highlighted a thought-provoking connection between gender equality and sustainable practices in early childhood settings. Her work prompts us to consider, 'Is sustainability a feminine agenda?' This question challenges us to reflect on our roles and responsibilities in creating a sustainable world.
ECA WA Conference
It was wonderful to see so many of you at the recent ECA WA Conference: “Ready or Not, Here I Come,” held at ECU, including ten of our AISWA-sponsored early childhood staff. With numerous inspirational speakers, the conference theme was certainly upheld. Reflecting on the breadth and depth of knowledge shared, it was apparent that in WA, we are extremely fortunate to have a shared vision and value for all young children in the state and to recognise early childhood care and education as pivotal to the transformational benefit to children and families’ lives as well as the entire community. 
With so many highlights from the conference to choose from, one keynote presentation resonated deeply with Hon Dr. Anne Aly, Minister for Early Childhood Education and Youth Affairs, delivering a very emotive and poignant talk on her personal experiences of the benefits of high-quality early childhood care and education and the critical role of educators in establishing and maintaining strong relationships. She also highlighted the need for educators to continue to advocate for children and families to have access to the highest possible quality of care and education. 
Study Tour - Adelaide
Our recent Early Childhood Study tour to Adelaide was an outstanding professional learning success.  Across three days, our delegates visited six school based Early Learning Centres. These ELC’s highlighted inquiry learning, nature pedagogy, play based learning, children’s agency and the importance of engaging environments.
The centres were diverse in school type however the importance of developing strong relationships with children and their families shone through.
Highlights of the tour included:
•            Visible documentation of learning displayed across a number of schools. This included the children’s theories, their questions and their final thoughts.
•            Witnessing Hills Christian School’s nature Kindy in action. Sitting and listening to four years old children share their safety rules for fire lighting as they used their flints. 
•            The transition to school process across the schools. In SA children undertake their preschool /kindergarten year within an Early Learning Centre (0-5) and make the transition to ‘big school’ in the new school year. Our reflection was that the transition from Kindy to PP was smoother in WA however the sense of identity and community in the ELC was stronger as many children had been in that service since they were two. 
•            The multiple storage ideas across the schools. So many oohs and ahhs from the study tour when a host opened their storage shed. Clearly labelled and organised storage, with one person with additional responsibility for organisation seemed to be the key to success.
•            Play based pedagogy at the core of every school we visited. Each school had a clear vision of their pedagogy, and their environment reflected this belief. 
•            The collegiality of our Study Tour group as we learnt with and from each other and built lasting relationships.
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Cross-Sector Conversations and Connections
Last week educators and consultants from ECAWA, AISWA, CEWA, SCSA and the Department met for the first of a series of cross-sectoral play-dates. This first session, hosted by AISWA, was a lovely afternoon full of conversation, networking, sharing of knowledge and of course, playing! After sharing in afternoon tea and connecting, participants engaged with a product called makedo: tools designed for children to support cardboard construction. 
“Inspired by the creativity and playfulness of his own kids, in 2008, PJ set off on a design adventure. Seeing the big fun his own kids would have with a simple cardboard box sparked memories of his own childhood box play, and highlighted the potential and value of this humble, everyday material. The ‘aha’ moment that PJ had been looking for, had arrived.”
Smiling faces filled the room as everyone planned, designed and built a broad range of creations. As a group, we reflected on the importance of play, for adults as well as children: the element of fun, team building, problem-solving and building connection.
Following on from time to play, Amie Fabry, secretary of ECAWA facilitated a panel discussion with Anne Barone (Department of Education), Wendy Manners (CEWA), Kristy Howson (SCSA) and Rebecca Duncan (AISWA). These representatives responded to a range of questions posed by the room regarding early years education. Topics covered include the application of the EYLF from birth to Year 2, working with leadership teams and ensuring children are at the heart of our work. 
Thank you to everyone who attended and took part! Keep your eyes out for future sessions which are open to all AISWA schools.
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